Comms meeting 29-04-16 at Maggie’s       
Notes
Previous minutes 20-01-16
No significant matters arising not on current agenda.  Minutes approved.

Press and publicity

It was proposed that Sheila should write press releases, and Wendy be responsible for distributing them and maintaining media contacts.
Publication dates for local magazines should be kept in mind when publicising TBI events.

Google Calendar or a similar application was suggested as a way of keeping track and being reminded of publication dates, deadlines, important events etc.  Clive to check.

TBI organisational structure

Suggested columns be added to membership spreadsheet to indicate 'membership' of TBI interest groups Comms, Food etc, in addition to recording interests indicated on membership form on joining.  Wendy will ask Vikki to create it.
Clive to prepare organisational structure chart to include office-holders' and directors' roles, interest groups, local group leaders etc.

Wendy raised long-standing issue of TBI not having a Secretary. 

Draft (supposed to be final) of new leaflet
Wendy noted limited scope for major changes without contracting out and paying for re-design.

Facebook and Twitter logos preferred to mention in text.

Sheila – draft leaflet should be tested on 'normal people' before being finalised.

John – test draft on market customers.

Possible alternatives for 'Change is happening' – 'A Changing Black Isle',  'The Black Isle is changing'.

Sheila – "too many words"

Support for referring to things we have done – 'TBI projects have included . . .'

Get across how the things we've done relate to our aims (vision?), and how the reader can make a difference by joining TBI.

Possibility of putting letterhead 'strapline' on leaflet.

Sheila, Clive, Julie P and Wendy to re-work leaflet.

(I suspect a conflict between the desire to include stuff about things done etc, and "too many words" and the desire to make it sharp and 'punchier' with bullet-points etc –bullet-pointed items take up more space.)

Active Travel Map
6000 copies printed, funded by HC, to be sold at 30p if possible.  Wendy arranging distribution.  Sheila and Wendy to do press release in mid May.  Wendy to check if latest version is on website and send file to Peter if not.

Vision statement
Clive and Julie filled in on its history.  10 and 11-point versions circulated.  Maggie submitted two shorter drafts, of which the 'punchier' version with bold headings rather than numbered items was preferred.

Some discussion of whether the vision should be a picture of what we want the Black Isle to look like in 2030 (or whenever), or action proposed by TBI as a means of getting there – no conclusion.  Suggestion that Comms group members should work on (Maggie's?) draft as a 'track changes' Word document in Dropbox.  Not decided who was to put the document where in Dropbox (?).  Wendy will put it in new folder marked Vision.

Local groups
John and Maggie showed how local group had taken off strongly in Cromarty and district – sharing project etc,

John emphasised the potential for TBI to interact with and support existing local groups, and emphasised the importance of doing so in a background/supportive rather than an assertive manner.

Suggestion for local groups' information to be included in newsletter.

Clive to expand his Tore group to include Muir of Ord.

Currently no local group organiser for Fortrose/Rosemarkie.

Public relations and how to attract new members
Suggested we need to get the Vision clear before embarking on a recruitment campaign.

Was a membership fee a serious disincentive?  What if any were the advantages of membership which could be used as 'selling points'?

Discrepancy between newsletter mailing list (280+) and membership (140+) noted.  Feeling that it should be possible to attract more members.

Peter had informally suggested to Vikki that she might consider contacting individuals on the newsletter list who were not members to invite them to join.  Possibility of following this with formal suggestion to Vikki from Comms (Wendy?).

Agreed on need to reach more young(ish) people – 20s to 30s.  How?

Sheila – Youth Worker Wanda Mackay might be able to help involve some from younger group.

Suggestion for preparation and distribution (YouTube, Facebook) of short videos showing TBI acrivities – interviews with market stallholders and customers, Jo Hunt harvesting, transporting (electric van) and selling local produce etc.  No decision on how to proceed with this.

Suggestion that TBI's presence on Facebook could be increased and better organised.  Little enthusiasm for Twitter.

Next meeting
Thursday 16 or Monday 20 June, at Clive and Julie's.
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